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JUNE 2021 Minutes
ATTENTION: MEETING IS AT THE
COUNTY BOARD ASSEMBLY ROOM

Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, you may access the meeting remotely
Meeting link: https://monroecountywi.webex.com                         +14043971516 US Toll
Meeting number: 146 046 7304	Access Code: 146 046 7304	Password: Solid
   Committee:	Solid Waste Management, Mark Halverson, Committee Chair   
  Date: 	Tuesday, JUNE 15TH	, 2021
  Time:	4:00 PM
 Place:	County Board Assembly Room
		

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Call To Order: Mark Halverson calls the meeting to order at 4:00 PM.  
2. Period of Public Comment
3. Discussion/Action: Approval of MAY 2021 Minutes: Keith Giraud motions.  Jen seconds.  Passes unanimously.
4. Landfill and Departmental Operations
a. General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report 
i. Colored Graph Report: Starting on the left side of the page, the Gross Tonnage totals are up about 10%, with about 18730 total loads.  Most of this is due to the lack of cover material that is coming into the landfill, we are trucking in a lot of cover material so that we can stay in compliance with DNR Daily Cover protocol.  Leachate hauling is down about 200,000 gallons.  This is a combination of calling off Gerke when we are low on leachate, as well as Gerke being short handed on heavy haul drivers.  They have called our leachate hauler off a few times so that they can use him to move heavy haul items.  Actual garbage tonnage coming into the landfill is up by about 3% compared to this time last year.  With a  slightly larger increase in garbage loads, this difference in loads vs tonnage would indicate that the number of loads have increased but they appear to be a little bit lighter loads.  Revenue is at $969,195 for the year.  Showing about a 15% increase in revenue.  Which appears to be directly proportional to the tipping fee increase we put in place.
b. MAY 2021 Financial Report
i. Revenue is at 969,195 for the year with total expenses currently at 335,772 for the year.  The Recycling grant has been deposited and is reflected on this report as 145,412, with recycling fees of 13,502 deducted from this grant.  Last meeting we had discussed the Clean Sweep Grant.  That deadline had been missed, but after talking with DNR they informed us we could still apply and submit a letter to be considered for the Grant.  We did this last month on the 18th to Robby Personette.  We have not heard back from them yet. The Ridgeville Site I Closure and Long Term Care is basically the leachate hauling out of Headwell 7, which due to it lower position on the side slope, requires regular pumping.  Net solid waste funds balance (once all revenue is deposited) is 1,114,607.  Cash balance is 430,344.
ii. Jen mentioned she can’t open the excel file due to its numerous tabs.  So we will get a simplified version out next meeting.
5. Discussion: DNR Notice of Violation Update: No updates at this time.  Waiting for response from DNR.  They wanted quarterly fees submitted.  They wanted Ayres findings submitted.
6. Discussion: Leachate Treatment System Updates: No advances so far.  Has been running at a limited capacity (about 1000 clean gallons of permeate production per day).  Jason has not been on site to test the Total Suspended Solids yet.  They will hopefully be commissioning the Kandyohi project this month yet and having them sign off on it.  Once that is done, we will have more time dedicated to our project from Jayson.  The leachate treatment in Kandyohi is running at full capacity, and it is circulating it at 60 gallons per minute.  It is discharging clean permeate at 18 gallons per minute.  They are still installing the automated program.  Jayson is optimistic about it.  Jayson wants to know who would be interested in seeing the treatment system.  It could take up to six months to get parts in the a different system configuration.  
7. Discussion: Bulky Loads/Mattress fee
i. A queen sized mattress weighs 60 lbs.  The average compaction achieved on a mattress is 60%.  The cubic feet of air space of a queen sized mattress is 40 before compaction, 30 for a double, and 60 for a king.  Meaning if we use queen sized mattresses for this example, we can get a mattress compacted down to about 4 inches thick due to the springs inside of it.  A cubic yard of garbage will be used in this example as well.  A cubic yard of garbage is 27 cu ft.  
ii. 1 mattress = 60 lbs (about 35 mattresses fit in a 30 yard dumpster and equals about 1 ton of weight)
iii. 60% compaction x 40 cu ft = 16 cu ft of space used after compaction, meaning that every two mattresses (32 cu ft of air space after compaction) takes up about a cu yard of air space.  Our average compaction in the landfill is about 2000 lbs per yard.  The average compaction of mattresses is about 120 lbs per yard.  This means that for every two mattresses we take, we lose 94% of our standard paid air space. (120/2000) due to their poor compaction percent.  A good example of this is a 30 yard dumpster full of mixed mattresses weighs about 2200 lbs, and the last one that arrived at the landfill we got paid 63 dollars to take it.  This ends up taking up about 12 yards of air space once compacted.  In this same air space we could have gotten 684 dollars of garbage, but instead we got 63 dollars worth of mattresses.  That mattress load had about 35 mattresses in it, so to get the same revenue from the matresses that we do from the garbage we would need to take 684/35 which equals $19.54 per mattress.
iv. Seven rivers recycling in LaCrosse, charges 13.50 per mattress, meaning if we could arrange a way to ship mattresses out to seven rivers recycling for less than 19.54 per mattress, we would be saving even more money.
v. Let’s put these numbers into the big picture of the life of the Monroe County Landfill.  We get on average about 40 mattresses per day.  But one must assume that those figures have increased over the years.  So looking back on the mattress numbers over the last ten years (lets say 10% increase per year ending at 40/day which is a very conservative scale), with the landfill being open about 250 days per year.  We are looking at 57,816 mattresses, that’s about one mattress for every person in Monroe County being replaced over the last ten years.  Broken down into air space lost, that’s about 34,261 cu yards of mattresses after compaction.  Which means we could have been paid 1,678,789 dollars for that air space (used 49 dollars per ton since that was the rate for the last ten years), but instead based on weight, we received about 84,989.52 dollars (57,816 x 60 lbs per mattress, divided by 2000 (to get tons) x 49 dollars per ton).  Meaning that potentially we lost almost 1.6 million dollars in air space in the last ten years to mattresses.  They don’t compact.  They get wrapped up in our equipment causing downtime.  They don’t decompose, thus causing impermeable layers and leachate migration issues, and they don’t weigh much causing them to be extremely cheap to dispose of at the current rates and policies.
vi. Which option is better?  Currently we are getting about 3.42 dollars per mattress, but should be getting about 19.54 to get paid for our air space.  Meaning that each time we take a mattress, we are essentially losing $16.12 in air space.  So if we were to start charging for mattresses 15 dollars each, we should be able to cover our shipping costs plus the disposal costs (13.50 each).  This would allow us to gain an additional 1.6 million dollars in air space every ten years of the landfill’s life, which means we would add on about 8 months of landfill life every ten years, and the landfills last about 20 years so we would add on an additional 1.5 years to the life of the landfill before needing to expand again.
If we start charging for the mattresses based on the air space consumed by each, we would need to charge somewhere around $20 dollars each.  This would allow us to get paid an additional 1,617,789 dollars every ten years to cover the air space being consumed as if it was by the standard garbage stream.  Recycling would extend the landfills usable life by about 1.5 years.  
vii. This appears to be a common practice that is being implemented into landfills.  Lacrosse county charges 13.50 per mattress.  This is easy for them, because they are next to Seven Rivers Mattress recycling.  Vernon County charges 15 to their municipalities and 20 each to members of the public.  They ask for mattresses to be separated out, and delivered separately.  Then placed in their mattress loading area upon arrival to the landfill.  They are only getting about 120 mattresses per month.  
viii. Difficulties of changing the policy: Haulers with contracts already established. (modern disposal and the city of Sparta large item pickup agreement) Obviously we couldn’t implement this policy change today.  It would need to be looked at from a practical standpoint.  Can the townships afford this?  Where are our mattresses coming from? (large amount from Tomah and Sparta large item pickup days, but some from our other municipalites)  How much time would be enough time?  Will it cause them to end up in ditches and gullies? (Vernon county and Lacrosse County both said they do not have this issue with mattresses, however, tires and tv’s are still an ongoing problem)
ix. Non-crushable loads : Black pipe from sandmines, telephone poles, railroad ties, oversized demolition debris (concrete slabs, thick metal structures like I-beams and cross supports).  Some loads are very difficult to crush, or simply uncrushable, like the pipes from smart sand.  They are about 80% empty space in the middle, and will not crush.  Thus leaving large areas of wasted space compared to the product.  Some landfills have bulky load fees which is essentially an increased rate to offset the extra handling and the excess air space that specific loads use.  
8. Discussion: Past Due bills: 
9. Manager’s Report:  Baby due on the 19th.  Scale license confusion has been rectified with help of lacrosse scale (Christen)
10. Set Next Meeting Date: July 20th, 2012 @ 4:00 pm
11. Adjournment: 5:06 pm

Cc:  Shelley Bohl, County Clerk (press), Solid Waste Committee, Martin Herrick, WDNR, Benjamin Peotter PE, Ayres Associates, Erik Lietz PE, Oakridge Engineering, Randy Weinkauf, Riverview Construction, Jerry Martell, Modern Disposal Systems

Please note:  A quorum of the Monroe County Board or other committees may be present at this meeting.  No business of the County Board or other committees will be conducted at this meeting.  Only the business noted above. Anyone wishing to be mailed an agenda, please contact the Solid Waste Department to be added to the list. This agenda is posted both at the Solid Waste Department and online at http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/committees/solid-waste-management-committee/



Larry Wopat • Assistant Manager • 				larry.wopat@co.monroe.wi.us		
David Heser • Manager • 					david.heser@co.monroe.wi.us
website: http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/departments/solid-waste/
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/Monroe-County-Solid-Waste-Management/
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